DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP/

NEwW BEDFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

July 24,2017

MEMO TO THE FILE

From: Sarah E. Porter fE/
Conservation Agent
City of New Bedford

Re: North Coast Seafoods
Blackmer Street
SE49-0733
Minor Plan Modifications

North Coast Seafoods is requesting to make two changes to the approved site plan. First they would like
to build a 15" x 15" mechanical shed on the former nitrogen tank foundation. Second, to access this shed
they would like to leave an existing 2,400 s.f. bituminous concrete apron (roadway) in place. This
roadway will be used occasionally to reach the proposed mechanical shed. Following consultation with
the Chairman, it has been determined that these are minor modifications that do not require an Amended
Order provided the As-built plan submitted with the Request for a Certificate of Compliance reflects the
changes.

cc: Brian Jones, P.E.
Brendan Sullivan, P.E. & R.L.S.
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